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Dear Parents/Guardians, 

 

P5 Outdoor Adventure Camp  
 
The P5 Outdoor Adventure Camp will be held from Friday, 10th April 2025 to Saturday, 12th April 
2025 at MOE Changi Coast Outdoor Adventure Learning Centre.  We look forward to the bonding 
and experiential learning that the students will enjoy under the close care of their teachers. 

 

Mother Tongue Language (MTL) Fortnight  
 
Tampines Primary is organizing Mother Tongue Language Fortnight (MTL Fortnight) from Monday, 
21st April to Friday, 2nd May 2025 during school hours. The objective of the MTL Fortnight is to 
provide interactive platforms for our students to actively learn their Mother Tongue Languages 
and cultures to experience MTs as “Living Languages”. During this period, a variety of activities 
will be organised to boost your child’s interest in his/her MTL.  

 

Seasonal High Temperatures from March to May 

With local heat stress data based on Wet-Bult-Globe-Temperature (WBGT) readings from 
National Environment Agency (NEA) indicating that Singapore generally experiences higher 
temperatures during these months, additional measures such as more frequent rest and water 
breaks will be factored in. Do remind your child to also inform the teacher should he/she feel 
unwell. Parents may wish to apply sunscreen for their children before coming to school. 

 
 
Ban of Mobile Phones and/or Smart Watches within School Premises 
As part of SG Grow Well to encourage all Singaporean children to adopt healthier lifestyles, 
schools have implemented measures to manage students’ use of mobile phones and smart 
watches within school premises.  
 
To ensure students remain focused on learning, students with mobile phones and/or smart 
watches are reminded to adhere to the school rules and regulations. Mobile phones must be 
always switched off and the communication capabilities of smart watches must be disabled within 
the school premises. The use of these devices for contacting parents is only permitted outside 
school or at the school foyer after school dismissal.  
 
These devices should not be brought into the examination rooms. Photography, video and voice 
recordings and gaming are strictly prohibited within the school premises. We seek your 
understanding that if the devices are used inappropriately, they will be confiscated and be kept 
by the school until a parent comes to claim it. Your support in reinforcing this at home is greatly 
appreciated, as we work together to create the best possible learning environment for our 



             

students. For more information on the use of e-devices in school, please visit the school website 
or refer to the Student Diary (Page 24). 
 
Conclusion 
 
We would like to give parents more information on SG Grow Well initiatives which you may access 
at this link: Parent Hub: Parenting For Wellness. Do take some time to look at the useful parenting 
resources. 

With the oncoming celebrations for our Muslim community on Monday, 31st March 2025, I would 
like to wish all Muslim parents and students Selamat Hari Raya Puasa! 

 

 

Mrs Lay See Neufeld 

Principal 

#CelebrateEveryChild  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.tampinespri.moe.edu.sg/about-us/general-information/school-rules-and-regulations/
https://www.healthhub.sg/programmes/parent-hub/parentingforwellness

